Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ABC Group, LLC
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, July 27, 5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m., CDT
PLACE: Wausau Town Hall, 1607 2nd Avenue, Wausau, FL 32463
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Three will host a public information open house on Thursday, July 27, 2023, at 5:30 p.m. concerning the State Road (S.R.) 77 widening project, from Rogers Road to Cane Mill Road, in Wausau. The project is aimed at increasing capacity on S.R. 77 from two to four travel lanes, along with improving safety and enhancing mobility. 
Additional improvements include constructing new sidewalks and bicycle lanes, reconstructing adjacent intersections to improve traffic flow, constructing new bridges on S.R. 77 at Reedy Creek and Finch Circle at S.R. 77, stormwater enhancements for better drainage, and traffic signal and intelligent transportation system upgrades to improve safety and mobility. The project is anticipated to be completed in spring 2027.
Maps, graphics and other information will be on display. There will be no formal presentation; however, representatives from FDOT will be available to discuss the project plans, answer questions, and receive comments.
Persons wishing to submit written comments may contact Jason Williams, FDOT Project Manager, at (850)836-5720, via email at Jason.Williams@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428. All comments provided, or postmarked, on or before Monday, August 7, 2023, will become part of the official record.
Public participation is held without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. 
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: The Project Manager using the information provided above.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: The Project Manager using the information provided above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Ian Satter, FDOT District Three Public Information Director, toll-free at (888)638-0250, ext. 1205, or via email at Ian.Satter@dot.state.fl.us.
